

Office
City Hall
King George Square
Brisbane Qld 4000 Australia
Tel 07 3403 4400
Fax 07 3403 9930
LORDMAYOR@brisbane.qld.gov.au
Postal
GPO Box 2287

Brisbane Qld 4001 Australia

17 January 2024

Ms Mary Doolan Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Ms Doolan

Thank you for your letter of 7 December 2023 about CityLink Cycleway Stage 3. The Lord Mayor is currently away from the office and has asked that I reply on this occasion.

Like you, Council is excited to deliver this important link in the active transport network. I am pleased to confirm that options analysis and concept design for Stage 3 is in progress and on track to be completed by the end of this financial year.

We are currently determining the most suitable alignment to connect the existing cycleway from Elizabeth Street to Fortitude Valley that considers future bus requirements including Brisbane's New Bus Network and Gold CityGlider. Once options analysis is complete, please be assured that Council will provide further updates as to the alignment and concept designs.

If you have any further enquiries about this matter, please feel welcome to contact Mr Thomas Thai, Acting Public and Active Transport Manager from Council's Transport Planning and Operations, directly on 3403 3424.

Thank you for raising this matter.

Yours sincerely

KAdams

Krista Adams
ACTING MAYOR

Ref: LM04457-2023